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North Carolina Council on Developmental Disabilities
ATTN:  NCCDD Advocacy and Leadership Awards Committee

2010 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, NC 27699-2010

Dear friends, 

I am pleased to support the nomination of Pamela Shipman for the Helen C. “Holly” Riddle Distinguished

Service Award.

Pam has worked tirelessly since I met her to increase opportunities for people with disabilities, decrease them 

barriers, and improve the quality of life for others.  She has served her community, agencies, and the state 

consistently with honor, dedication, and heart.  

I have known Pam since 1989.  She was my direct supervisor for over 12 years when I was with Piedmont 

Behavioral Healthcare.  I was fortunate to work with her as a provider and was thrilled for her time at Monarch

 because I knew of all the good work, she would continue to accomplish for the people we support and the NC

 system. 

I could write a book on the things I admire about Pam!  So much of what I know today came from her teaching, 

guidance, and being a role-model.  She has always taken the time to support and encourage me and the values


she taught me for working with people are those that I carry with me today.  Her knowledge, vision, and 


effectiveness is unmatchable.  


Pam has always put the people we support in the forefront of her decisions, and their achievements, health, and 


success is always her goal.  I honestly do not think the North Carolina system, or I personally, would be where 


we are today if it were not for Pam.  


I cannot think of a more deserving person for this distinguished award.  


Sincerely, 


Caroline Z. Fisher

Caroline Z. Fisher


Senior Vice-President, Long-Term Services


Monarch

